
District 3 Report to January 2023 Assembly 

District 3 in Baker, Clay, Duval, and Nassau Counties and Ponte Vedra Beach is 

doing well!  We have 29 groups making up 37 meetings each week that include 

one Spanish meeting and now TWO Alateen groups!  There are 18 meeting face-

to-face only, 10 meeting hybrid, 3 Zoom-only, and 1 meeting via teleconference.  

Our Group Representative situation continues to improve with 14 GRs now.  

Our new Alateen Trainer, Phil, has been working hard to grow our Alateen 

presence in the District with the opening of a second Alateen meeting at the 

Beaches.  The plan is to open several groups spread out evenly across our large 

District.  It is thrilling to see members completing their AMIAS certification and 

making plans to sponsor new groups!   

We are pleased to announce that we finally have a new DISL!  Many of you know 

Freddie, who has served here at the Area level as well as in many positions in our 

District over the years.   

District 3 will be continuing in the position of Sergeant at Arms Committee for the 

next Convention so you will again see folks in blue vests walking around ready to 

help!  

As always, I am so grateful for the opportunity to do service in Al-Anon.  

Thank you, 

Kathleen L. 

D3 DR, Panel 61 

For the DISL portion of this report, Freddie says: 

We continue to have a very active public outreach in Baker County and are 

now looking to spread into Duval County.  We are working on getting our 

literature into sober living facilities and are looking for volunteers to 

reestablish meetings in institutions.   


